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28th September 2005

Dear Sir / Madam, 

THAMES BASIN HEATHS SPA – ENGLISH NATURE DELIVERY PLAN

I am writing to all Chief Planning Officers in the local authority areas affected by the above. I have been informed that, subsequent to a recent meeting of the steering group leading the work on this project, the impression is being given that this delivery plan has the full support of the Home Builders Federation (HBF). I wanted to correct this misunderstanding and clarify HBF’s position on the matter.

While HBF and a handful of Members met with English Nature and some members of the delivery plan project board on the 1st August to discuss this initiative we have not yet seen a copy of the delivery plan in draft or any other form on which to comment or offer our support or anything to the contrary. We were given a presentation by English Nature of what the aims and objectives of the project are and engaged in a discussion around that. 

HBF’s position expressed at that meeting was that, while we supported the principle of the fact that it was seeking to apply a consistent approach across the 11 authorities concerned and in that it was trying to steer a clear path through complicated EU legislation, we were concerned at many of the detailed aspects of what was being proposed. Not least the requirement for 16ha of mitigation open space per 1,000 population and some of the assumptions underlying the justification being used for that figure. In particular the fact that dog walkers were seen to be the key problem but the justification sought to apply the same attributes to dog walkers and walkers generally. Also, the assumptions about the propensity of occupiers of new development in the coming years to own dogs and so exacerbate the problem. 

There will no doubt be other detailed concerns that come to light once we finally get to see a draft copy of the delivery plan. 

Thus HBF’s position is that we support the principle of the initiative but not any of the detail. 

We are still awaiting a copy of the draft delivery plan which was promised at the meeting on 1st August. It is of great concern that this draft delivery plan is apparently being used by English Nature in commenting on planning applications and being applied as if had any status when it is not yet even available in the public domain. HBF would urge your authority to treat the draft delivery plan with great caution at this point in time given the lack of any meaningful consultation. It’s status as a material planning consideration must be questionable to say the least. 

HBF is keen to continue to work with English Nature and the project group in taking this matter forward and reaching a sensible solution which achieves the objectives as they were described to us on the 1st August. But that will not be possible on the basis of the proposals as they have been presented to us as they appear to be excessive and unworkable. 

I trust that clarifies HBF’s position and corrects any misunderstanding surrounding the way this may have been portrayed to date. If you have any further queries or require any further clarification, by all means come back to me.

Yours faithfully,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region

